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Grace’s 20/20 – 

The last two Round 

Table committee 

meetings, those in  

attendance have  

engaged in a series  

of exercises:  first, to look back 

 twenty years – to the year 2000 – 

and to remember where we’ve  

been as Grace congregation, and as  

a community, Waynesboro and the 

surrounding area.  Do you remember 

back to the year 2000?  What was  

going on at Grace?  What were some 

of the ministries and activities?   

How was Grace looking ahead at 

what God had in mind for Grace?  

What was going on in the  

community?  What was happening  

in your life, and how did that inter-

sect with your discipleship at Grace? 

Then, we looked at Grace as we are 

today, and asked what has changed?  

Where are we now, as a congregation, 

and as a community and world? 

What is God up to, and doing in and 

among us, by God’s Spirit, at Grace?  

What can we celebrate?  Where are 

we on God’s journey for us?  What 

needs to change? 
 

Finally, we began to start to ask a 

third question; where do we envision 

Grace in 20 years from now, the year 

2040?  That’s a harder question; we 

don’t know what the world will be 

like, what Waynesboro and the  

surrounding area will be like.  It’s 

possible that in 20 years for a variety 

of reasons, we will no longer be here! 

I’ve recognized, thanks to my  

participation in ELCA Coaching (see 

below), that the question of what 
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Grace will look like in 2040 is not the 

best question to ask.  However, what 

still remains is that it’s important for 

us as the people of Grace Evangelical 

Lutheran Church to seek what lies 

ahead for us as Christ’s Body here in 

this community. 
 

ELCA Coaching – Assistant to the 

Bishop John Wertz asked nine  

pastors of the Virginia Synod,  

myself included, to take part in a  

new initiative for the Virginia Synod 

called ELCA Coaching.  It’s part of a 

larger goal within the Virginia Synod 

– and the ELCA – to promote vitality 

in congregations.  I learned a lot in 

the two day training, which I  

attended Tuesday and Wednesday, 

September 24 and 25, and I will have 

some follow up meetings in October 

and November.  One thing I learned – 

and hope to learn more – is the  

importance of continuing to move  

forward: to determine where God is 

leading us to go, and more important-

ly, determining the steps to achieve 

those goals and commit to achieving 

them.  And celebrating our progress!   

There have been countless surveys, 

studies and books that have  

concluded that vital congregations 

have a plan to move forward – and 

those congregations are working to 

determine what God’s dream is for 

the congregation; what God has in 

mind for us at Grace.  We absolutely 

have a part in looking forward to 

Grace’s future, and as Christ’s  

brothers and sisters, and God’s  

children, we know that it is not our 

hopes only, but our hopes rooted in 

God’s promises and intentions for us, 

that will keep us vital and alive as 

Grace Ev. Lutheran Church. 

A look at our own history verifies that. 

Which is something to celebrate (as 

we did last year for our 125th)!  And 

what will continue to move us forward 

with vitality in God’s Mission for us. 
 

Youth Proposal – Grace is  

combining with First Baptist, St.  

John Episcopal and Westminster 

Presbyterian to apply for a $15,000 

grant being offered by Young,  

Nicholas, Branner and Philips, a CPA 

firm in Harrisonburg that decided to 

offer the grant after seeing how many 

youth in the area are not active in 

church, and how many youth are not 

even familiar with Jesus, and God’s 

gospel message of Grace.  This is one 

way our downtown-area congrega-

tions and pastors have begun talking 

about pooling resources in ministry – 

to “row in the same direction” – not 

in competition, but in our unity in 

Christ and our sharing in the gospel.  

Pray for this and other ways we can 

share “in the word and work of  

Jesus!”   
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As the book study on “White Fragility” nears conclusion, the challenge will  

be to move forward from understanding to moving forward with how to  

address it as faithful people.   Moving forward as One in Christ remains a 

great challenge for Christ’s people but that is what God’s Spirit is calling  

us TOWARD. 

 

The Rise Against Hunger event, held on September 7, was a great success.   

We made 30,000 meals in an hour and a half with 177 volunteers from 16  

congregations and 3 Waynesboro High School organizations.  Many thanks  

to all our volunteers for being a blessing. 

 

The Synod has asked Pastor to be a mentor to Adam Schultz, newly installed 

at Good Shepherd in Lexington.  Pastor will meet with him regularly for two 

years in support of his first call.   

 

Pastor will begin a coaching seminar Sept. 24-25 to receive training on 

“congregational vitality and renewal” which will benefit Pastor and Grace as 

we look back 20 years, think of today, and look ahead 20 years at what God 

has in mind for us. 

 

Pledge cards will be mailed next week with commitment Sunday on October 6.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Deloris Wertman 
 
 

Highlights of Congregation Council Meeting 

September 17, 2019 
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 Parking Lot, Pledges and Prayers 
 

As many of you know, over the last several months, members of the 

church council, Pastor, and the Property Committee have been  
discussing the need to resurface, restripe, and increase the number of 

handicap parking needed for our members.  Believe it or not, we do not 

think the parking lot has been resurfaced for 60+ years!!!  How can that 
be?  It is due mainly to the hard work of our members, over the years - 

they have patched, tarred, prayed, and made some minor repairs. Their work has allowed 

us to make our parking lot serve this congregation for the life of our building.  A typical 
parking lot is good for about 20 years and we have far exceeded that statistic.  
 

Let’s be honest – resurfacing a parking lot is not like renovating a pipe organ, or the  

chapel, or fellowship hall, something we see that enhances our worship experience and  

life together.  It is not the most glamorous of projects, kind of like replacing windows or 
HVAC systems – we don’t necessarily think about them or focus on them, but we know 

when we do not have them or they break.  Being good stewards of our building and  

property has been important to the life of our congregation.  A new parking lot will  
provide our members, visitors, and guests that use our building, a welcoming  

experience to Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church. 
 

We anticipate the cost of this project to be approximately $48,000+ dollars.  As we  

begin our Stewardship AND Capital Campaign to expand our handicap parking,  
resurface the parking lot and driveway, provide some much needed landscaping, and  

restripe the parking lot, we need your help.  The $48,000 price may seem like a large 

number; and yet, even before we begin this Campaign, Grace Council has made an  
advance pledge of $14,940, which already puts us over 30% toward our goal!   We ask  

each of you to consider and make a pledge over a three-year period to support our  

Parking Lot Campaign.  
 

You’ll notice the title of this Year’s campaign is Parking, Pledges, and Prayer.  We’re  

combining the Parking Lot Campaign with our yearly Stewardship Campaign.  You’ll  
hear Temple Talks all through the month of September to help us remember that the 

Parking Lot is really only one part of our larger call: to be a Community of Servants  
Sharing in the Word and Work of Jesus.  This also needs our pledge of resources and 

time.  So, support the Parking Lot, yes!  As well as our witness and ministry to the  

community and one another through the 2020 Budget for Grace.  And PRAY to our Lord 
God, in thanksgiving for a generous heart (II Corinthians 8:10-12), who in Jesus Christ 

has so richly blessed us with one another, with the Grace property and building that is  

important to our life together, and for all the blessings God has given us to be a blessing  
to our community and world in our witness to God’s Good News!  That’s this year’s  

Parking Lot, Pledges, and Prayer Campaign! 
 

Your Stewardship Team:  

Robin Crowder, Kathy Johnson, Linda Meyer, and Gordon Putnam 
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Meals on Wheels—Grace will be delivering Meals on  
Wheels for the month of November.    We will need 8  
volunteers each day.  It takes less than two hours each  
morning to make such a difference in someone’s day.  The  
meal recipients are very appreciative and that may be the  

only contact that they have during the day.  Please consider serving in this  
outreach in November.  If you delivered last year, you will be contacted in  
the near future.  We always need new volunteers so if you would like more  
information, please contact Gwen Kite at 910-0508 or 
gwenma2002@yahoo.com.  The Senior Center has been contacted and the 
routes are basically the same as last year.  
 

 
Enjoying God's Gift of Nature - Blue Ridge Parkway - 

Women's Program—at Grace—God's beautiful Creation is  

all around us, and this Women's program will focus on the  

Blue Ridge Parkway with an Interpretive Ranger and Friends 

 of the Blue Ridge Parkway representative sharing about the Parkway and 

what it has to offer.  The program is Sunday, October 6th, at Grace, with  

2:00 p.m. registration and 2:30 start time. Sponsored by Southern Valley  

Conference, Virginia Synod Women's Organization.  

 
 

Pumpkins with the Pastor—Sunday, October 27th, in the af-
ternoon, children, youth and adults are invited to join with Pas-
tor in a fun-filled event to enjoy fellowship, and celebrate our Lu-
theran Christian heritage on this Reformation Sunday!  Look for 
details in Sunday bulletins and website/Facebook in October! 

Odds and Ends 

mailto:gwenma2002@yahoo.com


6 

 

Thank You 
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A gong sounded every 2,500 meals and 177  
volunteers cheered until over 30,000 meals  
were made to send to people around the world  
in need. Sixteen area congregations took part!   
In addition to ten Virginia Synod Southern  
Valley Conference Lutheran congregations,  
there were Baptist, Church of God in Christ,  
Episcopal, Presbyterian, Roman Catholic and 
United Methodist congregations; along with the 
Key Club, the Beta Club and the National  
Honor Society of Waynesboro High School.  
This was truly God's Work, Our Hands in  
action ecumenically. Participants from ages 3  
to 93 assembled meals of rice, soy protein,  
dehydrated vegetables and vitamin supplements; 
they were carefully weighed and prepared to  
meet a precise standard; sealed tightly for their 

journey; and packaged them into larger container boxes in preparation for  
being sent to the place of greatest need. Rise Against Hunger is the  
organization that Grace Waynesboro collaborated with to set up the event  
and who will distribute the meals. It is possible the meals will go to the  
victims of Hurricane Dorian.  
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October Calendar of Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

29 
16th Sunday  

After  
Pentecost 

9:00 a.m. 
Sunday School 

9:30 a.m. 
Worship Choir 

10:00 a.m. 
Holy  

Communion 
 

Noon  

Blessing of  

the Animals 

Coyner Springs 
 

2:00 p.m.  

Crop Walk 

Riverview Park 

30 
 

1 
 

 
 
 
 

9:30 a.m. 
Quilting Group 

2 
 
 
 

11:00 a.m. 
Bible Study 

 
 
 
 

6:30 p.m. 
Grace Book Study 

 
 
 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Handbells 

7:30 p.m. 
Worship Choir 

3 
 
 
 
 

8:30 a.m. 
Grace Walkers 

 
 
 
 

12:30 p.m. 
Bridge Club 

 
 
 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Bible Study 

4 5 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

6:00 p.m. 
Men Who 

Cook 
Bestwestern 

6 
17th Sunday  

After  
Pentecost 

9:00 a.m. 
Sunday School 

9:30 a.m. 
Worship Choir 

10:00 a.m. 
Holy  

Communion 
Commitment 

Sunday 
 

2:00 p.m. 
Women of the 

Southern Valley 
Conference  

Grace Lutheran 

7 
 

8 
 
 
 
 
 

9:30 a.m. 
Quilting Group 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Round Tables 

9 
 
 
 
 

11:00 a.m. 
Bible Study 

 
 
 

6:30 p.m. 
Grace Book Study 

 
 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Handbells 
7:30 p.m. 

Worship Choir 

10 
 
 
 

8:30 a.m. 
Grace Walkers 

 

 
 
 

12:30 p.m. 
Bridge Club 

 
 
 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Bible Study 

11 
 

 
 

12 
 
 
 

13 
18th Sunday  

After  
Pentecost 
9:00 a.m. 

Sunday School 
9:30 a.m. 

Worship Choir 

10:00 a.m. 
Holy  

Communion 
Rev. Gordon 

Putnam  
Preaching and  

Presiding 
 

14 
 

 
 
 
 

No School 
 

 

15 
 
 
 
 

9:30 a.m. 
Quilting Group 

 

 
 
 

 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Council  

16 
 
 

11:00 a.m. 
Bible Study 

 
 
 

6:30 p.m. 
Grace Book Study 

 
 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Handbells 

7:30 p.m. 
Worship Choir 

17 
8:30 a.m.  
Newcomers 

 
 
 
 

8:30 a.m. 
Grace Walkers 

 

12:30 p.m. 
Bridge Club 

 
 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Bible Study 

18 
 
 
 

21 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

20 
19th Sunday  

After  
Pentecost 

 
9:00 a.m. 

Sunday School 
 

9:30 a.m. 
Worship Choir 

 
10:00 a.m. 

Holy  
Communion 

 
Pastors’  
Retreat 

21 
 

Pastors’  
Retreat 

 
Pastor—

Gathering of 
the  

Ministerium 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6:00 p.m. 
Kiwanis 

(Conference 
Room) 

22 
 

Pastor—
Gathering of 

the  
Ministerium 

 
 
 
 
 

9:30 a.m. 
Quilting Group 

 
 
 
 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Communications 

Meeting 

23 
 

Pastor—
Gathering of 

the  
Ministerium 

 
 
 

4:00 p.m. 
WARM BOD 
(Conference 

Room) 
 

 
 

 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Handbells 

7:30 p.m. 
Worship Choir 

24 
 
 
 
 
 

8:30 a.m. 
Grace Walkers 

 

 
 
 
 

12:30 p.m. 
Bridge Club 

25 26 

27 
20th Sunday  

After  
Pentecost 

 
9:00 a.m. 

Sunday School 
 

9:30 a.m. 
Worship Choir 

 
10:00 a.m. 

Holy  
Communion 

 
Pumpkins 

With Pastor 
 

28 29 
 

Pastor—
Vacation 

 
 
 
 
 
 

9:30 a.m. 
Quilting Group 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

30 
 

Pastor—
Vacation 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Handbells 

7:30 p.m. 
Worship Choir 

31 
 

Pastor—
Vacation 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

8:30 a.m. 
Grace Walkers 

 

 
 
 

12:30 p.m. 
Bridge Club 

 
 
 

1 
 

Pastor—
Vacation 

 
 
 

ACTS 

2 
 

Pastor—
Vacation 

 
 
 

ACTS 

October Calendar of Events 



  

 

Worship Assistants 
October 6 October 13 October 20 October 27 

Preaching &  

Presiding 

Pastor Paul Pingel 

 

Assisting  

Minister 

Kathy Bump 

 

Communion  

Assistants 

Gail Johnson 

Jerry Kite 

 

Ushers 

Ron Almarode 

Rick Bump 

Lee Lynch 

 

 

 

Offering  

Stewards 

Sharon Lynch 

Kate Van Bremen 

 

Acolyte 

 

Cup Gatherer 

 

Altar Guild 

TBD 

 

Altar Flowers 

Gail Johnson 

 

 

Nursery 

Kim Hull  

Jane Stein 

 

Council  

Member  

of the Week/ 

Sunday School  

Support 

Kim Hull 

Preaching &  

Presiding 

Rev. Gordon Putnam 

 

Assisting 

Minister 

Linda Meyer 

 

Communion  

Assistants 

Marlene Shaw 

Robert Shaw 

 

Ushers 

Jack Eckstrom 

Carrie Jones 

Brad Keefer 

David Proctor 

 

 

Offering  

Stewards 

 Ernestine Moomaw 

Eleanor Sampson 

 

Acolyte 

 

Cup Gatherer 

 

Altar Guild 

Lisa & Glen Gray 

 

Altar Flowers 

Berenice  

Archambeault 

 

Nursery 

Sarah Kite 

Deloris Wertman 

 

Council  

Member  

of the Week/ 

Sunday School  

Support 

Pete Giesen 

Preaching &  

Presiding 

Pastor Paul Pingel 

 

Assisting  

Minister 

Cathy Crowder 

 

Communion  

Assistants 

Robin Crowder 

Hannah Pingel 

 

Ushers 

Bill Meicke 

Pat Brady 

Chris Carper 

Tom Carper 

 

 

Offering  

Stewards 

Pat Brady 

TBD 

 

Acolyte 

 

Cup Gatherer 

 

Altar Guild 

TBD 

 

Altar Flowers 

Rudy Yobs 

 

 

Nursery 

Susie Driskill 

Jean Morgan 

 

Council  

Member  

of the Week/ 

Sunday School  

Support 

Holly Carper 

Preaching &  

Presiding 

Pastor Paul Pingel 

 

Assisting  

Minister 

Tripp Franklin 

 

Communion  

Assistants 

Brodie Franklin 

Donna Gum 

 

Ushers 

Bob Moyer 

Fred Biggers 

Jerry Kite 

E. G. Rankin 

Zachary Rankin 

 

Offering  

Stewards 

Ernestine Moomaw 

Eleanor Sampson 

 

Acolyte 

 

Cup Gatherer 

 

Altar Guild 

Kathy Meicke 

 

Altar Flowers 

Open 

 

 

Nursery 

 Lisa Gray 

Eleanor Sampson 

 

Council  

Member  

of the Week/ 

Sunday School  

Support 

Zach Bandy 
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Attention:  All Women of the Southern Valley Conference 
 

Fall Gathering 
 
Come and bring a friend… 
 
Join all the women of the Southern Valley Conference for a time of 
worship, fellowship, and celebration as we come together for our  
annual Fall Gathering!  
 
When:  Sunday, October 6, 2019 
   2:00 registration —  
    program begins promptly at 2:30 
 
Where: Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 
   500 South Wayne Avenue, Waynesboro, VA   
 
Program: Enjoying God’s Gifts of Nature —  
     Blue Ridge Parkway 

 
We are blessed in our area with many places and ways  
to enjoy and celebrate God’s creation. This program will  
focus on one of those natural resources and will be 
presented by an Interpretative Ranger and a  
representative of the Friends of the Blue Ridge  
Parkway (a partnering group with the park). The  
Ranger will tell us about the uniqueness of the Park  
and all it has to offer. The Friends of the Parkway will 
discuss how they partner with the Park to help protect, 
promote, and enhance it. There will be a basket  
available for donations to help with the projects of the 
Friends of the Parkway.  

   
Offering:  VSWO 

 
Duties: Name Tags — Christ 
    Registration — St. James 
    Ushers — Salem 

 
All units should bring finger foods to share for refreshments.  

Drinks and paper products will be provided. 
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10/1  Marlene Shaw 10/1  Tom Blosser 10/2  Dottie Sheaffer 

10/2  Bob Barrette 10/4  Marge Cloutier 10/7  Lindsey Skelton 

10/11  Glen Gray 10/14  Bill Meicke 10/15  Aaron Lynch 

10/19  Susan Morrison 10/21  Matthew Miller 10/23  Margaret Quickel 

10/23  Lee Lynch 10/24  Amanda Moyer 10/27  Bob Shumate 

10/28  Bill Crowder 10/31  Bob Knemoller  

   

   

October Birthdays 

10/1  Andrew McGehee 10/4  Brian Lundstrom 10/4  Minnie Moyer 

10/9  Tanner Walter 10/12  Clay Rankin 10/12  Sam Biggers 

10/13  Joe Moyer 10/15  Joan Ranzini 10/28  Sue Kelly 

10/28  Glenn Myers 10/28  Tom Blosser 10/31  Lee Lynch 

   

October Baptisms 
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Genevieve Arneson 

220 Adventure Trail 

Waynesboro, VA  22980 

Mary Bertelson 

3935 Sunnyside Drive, 

Suite C 

Harrisonburg, VA  22801 

LizAnn Binns 

The Legacy 

1410 A N. Augusta St. 

Apt. 2026 

Staunton, VA 24401 

Jean Brower 

Oak Manor 

8 Rainbow Lane 

Waynesboro, VA  22980 

Morris Elliott 

Brookdale 

Hillsmere Lane 

Staunton, VA  24401 

Maribeth Faivre 

Summit Square 

501 Oak Avenue 

Waynesboro, VA  22980 

Phyllis Kite 

57 Skyline Avenue 

Stuarts Draft, VA  24477 

Bob and Carol Knemol-

ler 

Summit Square 

501 Oak Ave., Apt. 316 

Waynesboro, VA 22980 

Shirley Krizovsky 

White Birch Estates 

847 Oakwood Dr., Room 33 

Harrisonburg, VA 22801 

Janet Lunger 

Summit Square 

501 Oak Avenue 

Waynesboro, VA 22980 

Polly McKinley 

The Legacy 

1410 A N. Augusta St. 

Apt. 2029 

Staunton, VA 24401 

Glen & Flossie Myers 

104 Patton Farm Road 

Apartment 361 

Stuarts Draft, VA  24477 

 

Pete Rufe 

Summit Square Healthcare 

501 Oak Avenue 

Waynesboro, VA 22980 

 

Nursing Home, Assisted Living and  

Homebound Members 

Financial Barometer—August 2019 

Financial Barometer 
YTD  

Actual 
YTD  

Budget 
Difference 

1. Pledge/Giving of Record/Faith $193,572 $193,663 ($91) 

2. Total Budget Receipts $198,575 $199,599 ($1,024) 

3. Total Budget Disbursements $191,602 $201,022 ($9,420) 
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Members of  

Grace 

Ministers 
 

Linda Meyer, President  
 

Gordon Putnam, Vice President 
 

Deloris Wertman, Secretary 
 

Ron Almarode, Treasurer 
 

Charles Goodrich, Financial Secretary 
 

Council Members 
Zach Bandy, Holly Carper, Pete Giesen, Kim Hull,  

Gail Johnson, Kathryn Johnson, Carrie Jones,  
Jerry Kite, Rudolph Yobs 

 
 
 

CLASS LOCATION TEACHERS 

Pre-K-K Lower Level Sarah Beth Kite, Deloris Wertman 

Grades 1-3 Lower Level Amy Warren, Jane Blosser 

Grades 4-5 Lower Level Jill Pingel, Jane Stein 

Grades 6-8 

Catechism 
Lower Level 

Pastor Pingel, Fred Biggers, 

Marlene Shaw, Robin Crowder 

(SUB) 

Senior High Lower Level Linda Meyer. Antoinette Eckstrom 

Adult   Upper Level Gordon Putnam 

Grace Church Sunday School Teachers 
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Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 
500 South Wayne Avenue 
Waynesboro, VA 22980 

Church Staff 
 

The Rev. Paul Pingel 

Pastor 

 

Nancy Dowdy 

Administrative Secretary 

 

Mike Myers 

Director of Music & Organist 

 

Church Office Hours 
 

Mon–Thu:  8:30 a.m.-2:00 p.m.  

(Lunch  12:00 – 12:30 p.m.) 

Friday:  8:30 a.m.—Noon 

facebook.com/gelc.elca 

twitter.com/gelc_elca 

instagram.com/gelc.waynesboro 

flickr.com/gracewaynesboro 

youtube.com/GraceEvangelicalLutheranChurchWaynesboro 

 

www.gracewaynesboro.org 

E: gracelc@lumos.net 

T: 540.949.6171  /  F: 540.949.0940 


